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RE:  SUPPORT – Senate Bill 484 – Health Insurance – Provider Panels – Coverage for 

Nonparticipating Providers 

 

 

 The Maryland Clinical Social Work Coalition (MdCSWC), sponsored by the Greater Washington 

Society for Clinical Social Work, represents the interests of more than 9,500 licensed clinical social 

workers in Maryland.  On behalf of MdCSWC, we support Senate Bill 484. 

 

Ensuring that individuals have access to critical mental health and substance use disorder treatment 

services continues to be an area of concern to the clinical social work community.  Recent reports from 

the Maryland Insurance Administration have confirmed the inadequacy of some carrier’s networks.  

Senate Bill 484 addresses this issue in a manner that will assist in fostering adequate networks and/or 

adequate payment to these specialists.  It also ensures that the insured has coverage for mental health or 

substance use disorder services at no greater cost to the member than if the services were provided in-

network by allowing an insured to go out of network if the carrier’s provider panel has an insufficient 

number or type of participating specialist or nonphysician specialist for the required services.  MdCSWC 

strongly urges a favorable report.  
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